

Dr. Paulo N. Correa 42 Rockview Gardens Concord, ON L4K 2J6 October 1, 2010

Dear Dr. Correa,

It was a pleasure meeting you and the Concord West residents Wednesday night. That night, I gave you my vision and support verbally. Now, it is in writing.

I understand infrastructure is needed to keep up with the growth and demands that were not properly planned for. In my vision, before any infrastructure and enhancements are considered they must be vital in creating a more vibrant and livable community and in line with protecting our natural environment. Destroying our natural areas in the process is not strategic planning that promotes smart growth.

After reviewing your package, you have my assurance that when I am elected to Council, I will bring forth a motion supporting your request made to transfer the ORC land adjoining the Concord West community to the east to the jurisdiction of the TRCA and thus supporting the community's alternative plan for the location of the GO/Metrolinx stations north of Highway 7. Your plan makes sense, the green space must be protected, you are overdue for an access to the green space and now it's the time to get it approved.

As your regional councilor, I will support and assist you with communicating with all the levels of government until an alternative plan is satisfactory to the Concord West residents.

I hope I have your support on Election Day. Together, we will make a difference!

Sincerely.

Joanna Cacciola-Lionti

Local & Regional Councillor Candidate for the City of Vaughan

4800 Highway #7 Unit 1 Woodbridge, ON L4L 1H8

T 647-977-7290

F 416-410-8730